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We are a Welcoming Congregation [image: ]

The Fellowship is open for services!
Our services are at 10:00 A.M. Coffee hour to follow.  Check our calendar for more info.
The Board has set out the following guidelines:
· Full vaccination required to attend in person (the board may make exceptions)
· Masks are no longer required inside the building
· Social distancing inside the building








Upcoming Services 
Sundays 10:00 a.m. 
April 10, Rev. Mary Beth O’Halloran
April 24, Sharon Reilly
May 8, Richard Olson
May 22, Barbara Kane

Religious Education
Religious Education resumed in person for fully vaccinated people.  We will be gathering at 10:00 a.m. on Sundays without services.  
The series we are watching is entitled “The Meaning of Life”.
The kitchen will be open.  We look forward to seeing you. The Board asks that we be vaccinated and continue to socially distance.

Announcements 
For distribution of announcements between newsletters or email/address corrections, contact Candy Sorensen at sorencan@yahoo.com 

Milestones

	Tara Woolpy
	04-03

	Ann Sorensen
	04-12

	Doris Eberlein
	04-16

	Stephanie Perkins and Gary Pajonk
	04-22

	Barbara Logan
	04-23

	Annamarie Beckel
	04-28

	Xylina Graf
	04-30

	Joan Hauer
	05-08

	Toni Lieppert Polfus
	05-09



Do you see a mistake that can be corrected? If so, please contact Candy Sorensen at (715) 892-2997 or sorencan@yahoo.com Thanks!

From The Board .



Upcoming Events 

· Frederick Place in Rhinelander has a sizeable number of dates open for meals. If you can help out with one of these dates you can either call Frederick Place at 715-369-9777 or email Tammy Modic at tammymodic.frederickplace@ gmail.com

· The Social Justice Committee — Thursday, April 11th at 10:00 AM.  Contact Nancy Johnson if you want to attend.  

· The NUUF Board Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 21st at 11:00 by ZOOM.  Contact Toni Polfus if you would like to listen in. 

· The Spirituality Committee — The Spirituality Committee will meet at 10 am by zoom on May 10th.  Contact Nancy Johnson if you wish to attend.

· Friends of Fair Trade,
In need of some more energy? Looking for some sweetness? Of course you are! And you can help small farmers in the process. Order some Fair Trade coffee, chocolate, or tea. We need to get enough special orders to receive free shipping.
Attached is the list of items. In ordering coffee,
>> Be sure to specify ground/drip or whole bean.
>> Note the difference between a BOX of six 10-12 oz. bags, and a CASE of five 2-pound bags (or it may be two 5-pound bags)
Let me know what you'd like. When I get enough orders, I’ll let you know that I will be submitting it. When the order arrives, we can arrange for safe pick up and payment. Thanks for supporting Fair Trade for small farmers.
David and Phyllis 
david.barnhill.925@gmail.com

· Caritas-Minocqua is a charitable organization established by local churches and civic groups in the Lakeland area. We assist people with paying small bills in 
emergency situations. We are closed for all face-to-face sessions with clients; however, we are now conducting interviews by telephone on Thursday mornings from 9-noon. You must first leave a message on our voicemail at 715-356-9989. Your message should contain the following information. Please speak clearly and slowly. We need your first and last name, your phone number, whether you are a new client or a returning client, and a very brief statement of your urgent need or how we can help you. Please be patient and we will call you to arrange an interview. Stay safe.If you can be an empathic listener and want to make a difference in our community and the lives of our residents, this may be the volunteer opportunity for you! If interested, please contact our director, Dick Brusehoff at d.brusehoff@gmail.com  

The Membership Committee that oversees communications is making the following request of committee chairs. We would ask that you send notice of scheduled meetings, agendas, and minutes so they can be placed on the NUUF.COM calendar. These should go to Terry Hoyt thoyt@newnorth.net. If you have any questions, please call me at 715-614-0088. Thanks for your help in improving communication.
Our WI-FI password is> happyzebra609  
The Hospitality Committee would like to hear your ideas for things we can do to keep us together during covid.  Send your ideas to Candy Sorensen at sorencan@yahoo.com 
The Building and Grounds Committee encourages everyone to pick up the snow shovel and shovel the walks if they are snow covered.  Also, you can feed the birds if their feeder is empty.  Bird seed is in the main floor storage room.
Our NUUF Community 

If you know someone who is interested in joining the Northwoods Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, contact Terry Hoyt at thoyt@newnorth.net or call 715-356-3908.

Check out our website http://nuuf.com. Also take time to "LIKE" us on Facebook. Click here on Northwoods Unitarian Universalist Fellowship for direct access if you already have a Facebook account. We're posting pics, reminders about events and more. 

Our Memorial Garden
By Richard W. Fields
		
If you have not visited our Memorial Garden lately, I invite you to do so.  It is a hallowed place.  Thanks to the present and past members of the Memorial Garden Committee we have a Memorial Garden and Park we can be proud of.  I am sure in the years to follow it will continue to be a subject of pride.
	
Shortly after we purchased four wooded acres to build the Fellowship building, I envisioned a Memorial Garden on our property.  I felt it we something we should have.  I Knew nothing about how a Memorial Garden should be built so I contacted a few landscapers in the area, and with the help of Northern Pines Nursery the Garden was designed and built.  The Garden was dedicated in 1997, the service was conducted by Rev. Bob Reed.  Pat Harrington’s poem was read at the dedication.   
	
In that we have such a lovely area around the Memorial Garden I felt it would be nice to have a walking trail.  My vision was that someday the path would be delineated by information markers indicating various tree species and shrubs growing along the path.  I spent several hours determining where the path should go to avoid taking down live trees and finally satisfied, tagged trees adjacent to the intended path.  A work Saturday was set aside to clear shrubs and dead trees along the intended path.  We had 20 volunteers show up to clear the path.  The path was later covered with mulch.
	
In order to have a Memorial Garden we needed an operating procedure on how it was to be properly operated.  Irma Braunstein gave me a copy to the Memorial Garden Operating Procedure Manual from the Farmington Unitarian Universalist Church where she was a former member.  I modified their procedures to fit our situation and after meeting with our membership, changes were made and the procedures were adopted.
	
One of the rules of the operating procedures states “The Memorial Garden Committee shall maintain a Memorial Garden Book for recording the names and other statistical information of deceased persons whose ashes are interred in the Memorial Garden/Park or whose memorial plaque only is mounted on the Memorial Stone.”  Being into genealogy I know how important it is to keep records of deceased individuals so that later generations shall be able to construct details about that person’s life.
	
Our membership is committed to the maintenance and improvement of the Memorial Garden/Park and pledge to do so by adopting the following statement in the Operating Procedures.  “In order to establish a final resting place for interment, perpetual care, and record of the interment of cremains, the congregation of the Northwoods Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Woodruff, WI has established a Memorial Garden/Park which beautifies the Fellowship grounds and gives us spiritual comfort.”

Information regarding the Memorial Garden can be obtained from Bob Hanson, Chair of the Memorial Garden Committee.




Here is some news of one of our young people.  

Angelika is the daughter of Pat Bickner.

“As some of you already aware, I am a trans woman. It has been some time now since I came to this conclusion, I have been on hormone therapy for just over 6 months, and as of posting this, I will be 100% out, and living as the person I know I am. Already, finding myself and beginning my transition has been one of the most overwhelmingly liberating and positive experiences of my life. In spite of the transphobia I know I will have to face, I am incredibly proud of my trans identity, and excited for what the life ahead of me will offer.”













ANGELIKA LINDER
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Editor’s Note 
Please send announcements and updates to me, Terry Hoyt, at thoyt@newnorth.net or to Candy Sorensen at sorencan@yahoo.com by April 28th  for the May newsletter. It is very helpful if your copy is written exactly the way you want it to read so that it can be copied and pasted. Thank you! [image: C:\Users\My Computer\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\E1FTQCNU\Create_A_Newsletter_html_maf35df2[1].jpg]
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